
 

57 Grande Vue Road, Manurewa 

Ph: 09 267 6252 

Fax: 09 267 9466 

Website: www.hillpark.school.nz 

   Email:  office@hillpark.school.nz 

Dear Parents/Caregivers /Whanau          28 August 2019 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

KAWERONGO 

 Principal’s Panui 

 

Congratulations to the Diversity choir and dancers who performed at the Vodafone Events 
Centre on 13 August. Miss Thomas and Mrs van Staden really prepared you well and this was 
evident in the feedback from Mrs Chalmers from Greenmeadows Intermediate, who led the 
Manurewa wide effort with Mrs Auva’a, co-conductor and Mr Devereux from Manurewa 
Intermediate. This event showcases the diverse cultural talent from our area and creates a 
sense of community amongst schools. 

 

The Gymnastics programme has now finished. Each year we apply for funding to support such 
activities as gymnastics, dance and every second year; camp. These activities are only part 
funded by funding agencies meaning that we ask parents to make up the shortfall. We 
appreciate this contribution as it means the cost doesn’t fall on the school. The cost is now $10 
per child. Please make payment on Kindo, as soon as possible (if you haven’t already). 

 

You will have read in the media that teacher and principal pay negotiations have been settled. 
Thank you to the board and community who have supported us through this protracted period. 
We appreciate it. The final negotiations involve support staff in  administrative positions and our 
learning support team. We wish them the very best in a successful settlement. 

 

We wish the EPRO 8 team the very best when they compete at Papatoetoe Intermediate School 
this Thursday. EPRO8 is a technology challenge where a team of four collaborate to build 
structures and solutions within a time limit. 

 

The number of children who are not enrolled in our Childcare after school programme who are 
being collected well after 3.00pm is increasing. This means that teachers and office staff are 
spending extra time contacting parents. It is also distressing for children whose parents are 
regularly late to pick them up. We realise Auckland traffic can be challenging at times and allow 
for this of course. We are currently revising our procedures for this issue and will publish these 
on the school website via the Parent information Booklet over the next month. 

 

Thank you for the support you have given children in preparation for Kereru and Tui speeches. 
These events begin next week and we know the intense preparation and courage it takes to 
participate. 

 

Ka kite  

Hillpark School Values 

CHALLENGE 

COLLABORATION 

DIVERSITY 

LEARNING 

RESPECT 



 

Dates to Remember 

29 August: Epro Challenge with Ms Longone and team 

30 August: Daffodil Day—Yellow Mufti and Crazy Hair Day with gold coin donation,   
   remember also to purchase a daffodil with an extra gold coin. 

3 September: MPSSA Cross Country (selected year 4-6 students) 

5 September: MPSSA Cross Country—save day 

6 September: Kereru Speeches 

12 September: Tui Speech Finals 

9-12 September: Maori Language Week 

13 September: Transition meeting with new entrants 

14 September: Quiz Night—PTA Fundraiser—get your tickets on Kindo for a fun filled evening 

17 September: PTA Meeting in school staffroom, 7.00pm All welcome 

27 September: Pasifika Performance at assembly, time to be confirmed. 

 

Welcome to all new students and whanau to 

   Hillpark School 

 

 

 

Ashneer Dhindsa  Ellei Mose  Elise Johns  Harshaan Kaur 

Emmanuel Saipani Manavjot Singh Zain Khan  Malakai Finau 

Israel Finau 







 

Edventure Survivor Camp 

Aongatete, Sept 30th - Oct 4th, $495 
We have an amazing week lined up with bush walks, archery, rock 
climbing, team building and confidence activities, orienteering & 
night activities. A typical "Kiwi Outdoors" camp with an emphasis 
on mountain safety and survival skills. Based at Aongatete Lodge- 
near Katikati. More info www.edventure.co.nz or 02102241576 
8-13yr olds 
OSCAR available 
Pick ups Hamilton, Akl and BOP 

http://www.edventure.co.nz/


Hillpark School are hoping to go ‘cash-free’ by the end of the year—cash 
handling is an exhaustive and time consuming part of our day. So, we 
are hoping that all Hillpark students/whanau can get on board with us 
and join the ‘school shop’ Kindo for all payments to the school. 

Please log on to our website and register your child. 

Kindo 



 

 

 

SCHOOL DONATIONS  

You can pay your School Donation for 2019 via Kindo,  

Direct credit  Bank account details: ASB 12 3032 0762417 00 (Please state your child’s name and 
room number as reference. 

or Eftpos at the office. 

 

3+ children           Full year $360   

2 children             Full year $260  

1 child                  Full Year $140  

Alternately you can pay $35 per term per individual child. 

A discount of 10% applies if paid in the first two terms for a whole years’ tuition. 

 

 

School Donations  

 

 

Kindo is our new online shop  and you can register with this website for any school related 

costs, INCLUDING TRIPS, EVENTS etc with the exception of school uniforms and stationery.  

To register with Kindo use this link:  

New user registration link:  

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/handshake.shtml?&shop=Hillpark%20School  

Shop: https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/user_home.shtml?session=false&shop=hillpark%20School 

 

ASB banking here at school 

Join up and become a  

regular banker. 

Drop your  money into the 
elephant bank deposit box at 
the office and watch your  

balance grow! 

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/handshake.shtml?&shop=Hillpark%20School


Thanks to our sponsors of the school for their on-going support 



 

 

 

 

Young at Art offer children’s and teenage art and craft classes in Puke-
kohe.  Our Term 3 classes commence next week (from 5th August) and are 
open for booking with a couple of places available.  For more information 
or to book please check out:   http://www.youngatart.co.nz/, email: ad-
min@youngatart.co.nz or phone: 0297 712 923.  Bookings are essential as 
places are limited’ 

http://www.youngatart.co.nz/
mailto:admin@youngatart.co.nz
mailto:admin@youngatart.co.nz


 
NZ Police recently launched a new non emergency number, 105. We’ve done this to make it 
easier to get hold of us in the event of non-urgent situations or ‘Things which have Already 
Happened’, which don’t require Police assistance immediately. 
You can call us on 105 for all non emergencies, or you can go online at 105.police.govt.nz to 
report things like: 

- Lost property 
- Theft from public place or car 
- Intentional property damage 
- Or to get an update or add info to a previous report 
In the event of an emergency, always call 111 - Things that are Happening Now. 
  

 

NZ POLICE—105 

 

http://105.police.govt.nz/

